MINUTES FROM UBC COMMISSION ON TOURISM ANNUAL MEETING 

SZCZECIN 09-10.10.2008

UBC Commission on Tourism Annual Meeting was held on 9-10.10.2008 in Szczecin, Poland. The meeting was attended by 19 participants, that represented 9 member cities of the UBC from Poland, Germany, Latvia, Sweden.

Friday 10th October 2008

The first part of the meeting main issue was “Cross-border cooperation in the Baltic Sea Region in the field of tourism”.

At the beginning the Chairman of Commission on Tourism, Mr  Ryszard Zdrojewski welcomed all the participants, then the representative of the host – City of Szczecin Mr Daniel Wacinkiewicz (Director of Szczecin’s Mayor’s Cabinet) welcomed the guests as well.
Presentations, that took place at the first part of the meeting:

- “A Baltic neopolis in the cross-border region” by Mrs Ewa Kurjata, Head of International Relations of Mayor’s Cabinet, Szczecin, Poland – the issues of Szczecin’s location, international cooperation, transport systems and the plans of development in the future were presented 

- “Multimodal aspects of mobility in the cross-border area (tourism sector)” by Mr Dariusz Dołgoszyja, Head of City Planning Office, Szczecin, Poland – the transport issues of city of Szczecin (including bike and horse paths, canoe routes and marinas) were presented 
- “United in Diversity” - an example of the Danish–Polish-Swedish cross-border cooperation in South Baltic Programme – Mr Czesław Zdrojewski, Director of Association of Communes and Districts of Middle Pomerania, Koszalin, Poland – the main target of this project is to support sustainable development and promotion of South Baltic Region by creating joint cross-border bicycle route (named “Vikings and Slavs – in search for common heritage” – c.a. 250 km) 

- “West Pomeranian Sailing Route” as the Polish-German cross-border co-operation example by Ms Elżbieta Mitura, representative of “Pomost” Association 

- Underwater "Tauchgondel" - the innovative way to increase tourist traffic on the Baltic coast – Mr Peter Siemann, owner of Petros-Szczecin Company, representative of German company Technisches Buro Wulff - the idea of diving bell/gondola (two diving gondolas are already working in Germany) was presented
The second part of meeting was named “EU Strategy for the Baltic Sea Region”. 

- “EU Strategy for the Baltic Sea Region” - presented by Mrs Betina Meliss of University of Greifswald (Germany), AGORA Project Manager. The EU strategy for the BSR was presented and  the participants were looking for ideas concerning: the future challenges for tourism in the BSR area, solving problems of tourism in the BSR, how can EU support the development of the BSR. As a result of discussion the statement of Commission on Tourism will be announced.
- the website www.baltic.info.pl, as a new way of promotion of tourism was presented by tourism consultant Mr Tomasz Wojciechowski 
- the action plan of CoT for 2009 was presented by CoT Chairman Mr Ryszard Zdrojewski and discussed by participants of the meeting 
At the end of the meeting, the Chairman of the Commission on Tourism expressed his  thanks for meeting and excellent job done this year by the hosts - City of Szczecin, all the delegates from member cities, speakers and guests. 

